| am writing in support of HB 2929 including Senator Manning's amendment A4. There is abundant evidence of a cultural
expectation to conceal misconduct among at least some officers. This is not an acceptable property for a law enforcement agency
that serves the public to have. While HB 4205 began to address this, that work is not done, and this is a necessary following step in

what will hopefully be a continuing improvement.



